PSB denies anti-nuclear group’s motion on Vt. Yankee
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The Associated Press 

BRATTLEBORO — The Vermont Public Service Board has denied an anti-nuclear group’s motion to dismiss a request by the Vermont Yankee nuclear power plant to increase its power output. 

The board said that Entergy Nuclear’s request for a power increase was “sufficiently developed to survive a motion to dismiss.” 

However, the board noted that this did not mean it was ready to give approve Entergy’s request for a power increase. 

“Because a motion to dismiss does not weigh evidence our conclusion does not mean that the board finds that Entergy has presented sufficient evidence to meet its burden of persuasion now,” the order reads, “only that the claim is one upon which such evidence might be presented.” 

Earlier this year, the Brattleboro-based New England Coalition called Vermont Yankee’s proposal to boost the plant’s output by 20 percent premature and incomplete. 

It claimed Entergy had not shown why the increase would be good for the public. The coalition also claimed that the Legislature, not the board, should be the body to approve a power increase on the order of the one requested by Vermont Yankee. 

Yankee’s owner, Entergy Nuclear, is seeking a certificate of public good from the board for the power increase. The board is expected to rule on the matter this fall. 

The order dismissing the coalition’s request also indicated that the section of Vermont law invoked by the coalition requires legislative approval only for the construction of a new nuclear facility. 

“(It does not refer to) the modifications to an existing one, even if those modifications may lead to an increase in generating capacity,” the order states. 

Coalition staff adviser Ray Shadis stated that he was disappointed at the order. 

Yankee spokesman Brian Cosgrove said the order was fair. 

“Basically, I think the order speaks for itself,” he said. 

